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Edinburgh EH6 6QQ

Date:   26/03/2013



Dear [REDACTED]
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST
I refer to your e-mail of 24 March 2013 in which you requested:
Question 1 - Details of the numbers of staff who have failed any of the following security checks:
a) Baseline Check 
b) Security Check Enhanced and
c) Developed Vetting
Please note that by "numbers of staff" I do not necessarily mean current staff. I also include staff who have since left the department.
Question 2 - In each case (where possible within confines of the act) please list the following: a) the rank or job title of the member of staff who failed the check b) the year of the check that staff member failed c) the nationality of the staff member who failed the check d) what the outcome was of failing to pass the check (eg was the staff member dismissed, did he resign) and e) whether the person who failed the test is still employed by the department.
I can confirm that OAG does not hold the information you have requested.  All Security checks are carried out on behalf of the Office of the Advocate General by the Ministry of Justice. Records in relation to such checks are also held by MoJ on our behalf.

A link to the Ministry of Justice website can be found here which you might find helpful.

www.justice.gov.uk/information-access-rights/foi-requests
If you are dissatisfied with the treatment of your request, you can ask OAG to conduct an internal review of its decision.  The internal review will be conducted by someone other than the person who took the initial decision.  Requests for internal review should be addressed to the Information Officer, Office of the Solicitor to the Advocate General, Victoria Quay, Edinburgh, EH6 6QQ. 

If you remain dissatisfied with how your request has been handled by OAG following its internal review, you can complain to the Information Commissioner's Office.  Details of the complaints procedure can be found here - http://www.ico.gov.uk/complaints/freedom_of_information.aspx or by writing to Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

[REDACTED]

